
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 16, 2022 
 
 
Town of Montville, CT 
Office of the Planning Director 
310 Norwich-New London Turnpike 
Uncasville, CT 06382 
 
Attn: Liz Burdick 
  
RE:  Village Apartments, LLC 

82 Jerome Road, 15 Jerome Ave, and 232 Norwich-New London Turnpike 
(CT Route 32) 
PZ#22SITE1 Site Plan application 

  
Dear Ms. Burdick: 
  
Loureiro Engineering Associates, Inc. (LEA) is in receipt of the review comments prepared by 
CLA Engineers, Inc. to you, dated April 13, 2022 regarding the Site Plan application for 82 Jerome 
Road, 15 Jerome Ave, and 232 Route 32. 
 
Below please find our responses which correspond numerically to the original review comment: 

1. Site Note #25 has been added that to the plan that states, “Parking spaces will be numbered 
and tenants will be provided with dedicated parking spaces commensurate with the lease 
agreement.” 

2. The Zoning Regulations do not specify a minimum parking requirement for the proposed 
use. The 576 parking spaces is a conservative approximation derived from Section 18.3.2 
of the zoning regulations for multi-family dwellings with less than 25 units. Per Section 
18.3 of the zoning regulations, a parking plan may be submitted in lieu of noted parking 
requirements. A Parking Plan, dated November 15, 2021, prepared by Loureiro 
Engineering Associates, was submitted with the application which supports a minimum 
requirement of 257 parking spaces. A total of 356 parking spaces are proposed. 

3. The aisle width is 24’ and parking spaces are perpendicular to the aisle width, consistent 
with two-way traffic. A stop bar and stop sign have been added to the eastern parking area 
to control traffic flow in this area. 

4. A raised landscape island and crosswalk have been added to the plan. 
5. Site Note #20 has been revised to state, “If blasting is required for rock removal, a pre-

blast survey shall be performed. If rock crushing is required, hours of operation will be 
limited to 8:30am – 4:30pm Monday through Friday. For material export, vehicle trips will 
be limited to 9:00am – 2:00pm when school is in session, and 8:30am – 4:30pm when 
school is not in session. 
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6. A new catch basin (CB18) and Drainage Manhole (DMH5) have been added. Additionally, 
the catch basin on the south side of Jerome Road is proposed to be replaced in kind. 

7. The supporting E&S Control Bond estimate was provided to the town on April 25, 2022.  
8. A copy of the existing easement will be provided to the town. The location of the relocated 

mailboxes are shown on the site plans. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us at contact us at (860) 448-0400.   

 
Sincerely, 
 
LOUREIRO ENGINEERING ASSOCIATES, INC. 
 
 
 
 
Seamus Moran, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
 
 
Attachments (1) 
 
CC: Harry Heller, Esq. – Heller, Heller & McCoy 
 Tomas Haendler – Silver Heights Development, LLC 
 Louis Tallarini – Real Property Investors, Inc. 






